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1. The meeting was called to order at 12:30 pm by Beth Todd.
2. Shelton Houston read the minutes of the Spring 2004 luncheon business meeting.  Minutes were approved by acclamation.

3. Beth Todd announced nominations for President Elect and Secretary-Treasurer which were presented to the executive board at the April 5, 2005 Sunday executive board meeting:


Shelton Houston – President Elect


Tulio Sulbaran - Secretary/Treasurer

On recommendation by Tom Dion and second by Keith Plemmons, the slate of officers was approved unanimously.

4. Beth Todd read a recommended wording change in the Bylaws.  

Article III - Election of Officer

Section1. Each Unit and Division will elect annually the following officers: Chair, Vice Chair, and Secretary.  Unit officers must have previously held Division Chair positions.  Normally Unit officers are elected from their assigned divisions: however, to ensure leadership continuity, a qualified member of any Unit can offer to run as an officer in another Unit, and if nominated and elected, hold office.
Rationale:  Based on the ideas of several Ad Hoc Committees previously working on updating the Southeastern Section’s Constitution and Bylaws, it was felt that flexibility and inclusion should be part of the new re-organization plan, while striving to incorporate a certain amount of rigor that supported current Section needs and organizational structure.  This proposed amendment would provide a means to allow flexibility in serving as an officer in the section.

A secret ballot was conducted with the motion passing with 62 in favor and none against.  

5. Joey Parker discussed the 2006 ASEE-SE Annual meeting that will be held April 2-4, 2006 in Tuscaloosa, AL and hosted by the University of Alabama.  The conference will be held at the Sheraton Four Points Hotel adjacent to the university.

6. A request was made to explore Continuing Education Units (CEU) for the conference.   
7. Paul Wilder and Randy Buchanan stated that the Research Division will continue to host the student poster session.  

8. Future sites will be the University of Louisville in 2007 and The University of Memphis in 2008. 
9. Beth Todd read the list of resolutions expressing appreciation to all those who helped with conference preparations.  Motion made by Peter Hoadley with second by J.P. Mohsen to approve the resolutions.  The resolutions were approved unanimously. 
10. Beth Todd turned the meeting over to the new President, Laura Lackey.  
11. Laura Lackey recognized former section Presidents and presented Beth Todd with a plaque for her service as section President.

12. Laura Lackey adjourned the meeting at 1:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Shelton Houston

Secretary
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Whereas the Southeastern Section of the American Society of Engineering Education has been the guest of
the University of Tennessee at Chattanooga during its 2005 Annual Mecting, and

Whereas, the members of the Section wish to acknowledge with grateful appreciation the efforts of those
responsible for the hospitality and outstanding arrangements and to those who have contributed to the
success and fellowship of the meeting

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

FIRST, that we thank the University of Tennessee at Chattanooga and its Faculty and its Administration for
the invitation to meet in Chattanooga and for the pleasant and worthwhile experience which resulted, and

SECOND, that we express our particular appreciation to the host, Dean J. Ronald Bailey, and to each
member of the Host Committee who worked so effectively under the capable leadership of the Host Site
Coordinator, Joseph Owino; and in particular Ms. Ginny Reese and Ms. Cheryl Faulkner of UTC’s Division
of Continuing Education, and Ms. Andrea James of UTC College of Engineering and Computer Science,
and

THIRD, that we celebrate the contributions of Dr. Rick Keyser of UTC to this conference prior to his
untimely death, and

FOURTH, that we express our appreciation to the Dismembered Tennesseans for their “spiritful”
entertainment at the Awards Banquet on Monday evening, and

FIFTH, that we thank all the members of the Executive Committee and the Division Chairs of the
Southeastern Section, especially Cecelia Wigal, Technical Program Coordinator, and Kenneth P. Brannan,
Webmaster and Newsletter Editor. In addition we thank all the reviewers for their efforts to ensure that the
papers presented at this meeting were of the highest quality, and

SIXTH, that we express our appreciation to the Honorable Congressman Zach Wamp, 3™ District,
Tennessee, for his outstanding Keynote Address, and

SEVENTH, that we express our appreciation to W. Terry Boston, P.E., Executive Vice President of TVA’s
Transmission/Power Supply group, for an informative and entertaining Plenary Session, and

EIGHTH, that we recognize the continued efforts of the Proceedings Editor, Barbara Thomas, and
NINTH, that we thank all the exhibitors-Synplicity, Feedback, Inc., Learning Labs, Southern Educational
Systems, Emona Industries, University of Alabama K-12 Initiatives, and UTC Sim Center- for their displays
and other support for the meeting, and

TENTH, that we applaud the contributions of the undergraduate and graduate students to the conference,
especially in the participation of the inaugural Student Poster Competition, and




[image: image2.jpg]ELEVENTH, that we thank all those for their special contributions to the workshops, tours, and special
sessions: Jack Selter, Pedro Arce, Jim Henry, Ed Foster, Ahmed Eltom, Jim Hiestand, and Steve Smith,
and

TWELTH, that we celebrate engineering education now and as it evolves into the future.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of these resolutions be included in the minutes of this meeting,
and that the Secretary be instructed to transmit copies to all concerned.

Respectfully submitted by the Committee on Resolutions.

SR
Beth Todd
President of Southeastern Section
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